A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on April 26, 2018 at 6:45PM in the Lower Conference Meeting Room, Dedham Town Hall, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.  Present were:     

James A. MacDonald - Chair

Brendan G. Keogh – Vice-Chair

Michael L. Butler
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan

Dennis J. Guilfoyle

Selectman MacDonald called the meeting to order at 6:45PM. The Board then adjourned to the Large Conference Room to join the School Committee and Planning Board meeting.
DEDHAM CITIZENS OPEN DISCUSSION
None.

CONTINUED DISCUSSION & POSSIBLE VOTE RE: ADDITIONAL RECOMMENDATION OF ARTICLE 19 (PROPOSED STUDY OF RAIL TRIAL CORRIDOR) FOR 2018 SPRING ANNUAL TOWN MEETING
Mr. MacDonald stated that it is the Board’s understanding that the School Committee has voted in favor of a circulation study.
Mr. MacDonald asked Steve Bilafer, School Committee Chair, to update the Board re: action the School Committee took this evening.
Mr. Bilafer stated that the School Committee took a vote, which was unanimous, to support the Board of Selectmen’s new original motion for Article 19, with the following language re-inserted as section 2:
For the funding of a Circulation Study, to be undertaken under the direction of the School Committee, of the access road through the High School and Avery Elementary School and public byways surrounding the High School, Middle School and Avery Elementary School Campus, including Whiting Avenue from the intersection of East Street and Eastern Avenue to the intersection of River Street, East Street from the intersection of High Street to the intersection of Eastern Avenue/Whiting Avenue, High Street from the intersection of East Street to the intersection of Bussey/Milton streets, Walnut Street from the intersection of Milton Street to the intersection of Whiting Ave., Eastern Avenue from the intersection of East Street to the intersection of the driveway servicing BJ’s, Best Buy and Papa Gino’s Plaza and Mount Vernon St. from the intersection of High Street to the intersection of Whiting Avenue, for on and off- School hours during the School year and summer months and further.
Mr. Butler moved that the Board concur with the School Committee’s motion; seconded by. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, absent, Mr. MacDonald, yes.
DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: AMES PROJECT PROGRESS REVIEW

Ron Votta, OPM, was present before the Board. Mr. Votta informed the Board that nothing has really changed since the April 23, 2018 meeting. Mr. Votta stated that the building had an early demolition and was a bare building to the walls. Mr. Votta added that the contractor did not start the project, with an adequate workforce, for almost 2 months on what should have been an 11 month project. Mr. Votta continued, saying that the issue is lack of manpower in the critical trades. Mr. Votta stated that the manpower was actually used to repair a lot of out of sequence work, work that should’ve been done while the building was bare. Mr. Votta added that they had to go back and open walls to install structural work or make repairs.  The schedule was not met, which was July 6, 2017. Mr. Votta continued, saying that the OPM and the Town tried to work with the contractor and came up with a September 15, 2017 date, which CTA did not meet. The contractor then said he would complete the project in mid-November and still failed to meet the deadline. Mr. Votta informed all that the Town then contacted the Bonding Company and had a meeting on December 28, 2017. The contractor again committed to another schedule and never met that schedule. Mr. Votta stated that it has gotten to the point that we do not know when it is going to be done.
Mr. Kern stated that as a result of the series of failures to meet schedules and to properly staff the job, the Board of Selectmen took a vote last Monday to terminate CTA as the General Contractor on the job.  Mr. Kern added that he signed a letter that was drafted by Town Counsel and it will be mailed out tomorrow morning. Mr. Kern informed all that the contract will be terminated 72 hours after receipt of the letter. Mr. Kern continued, saying the next step is for the OPM to supervise the transition from CTA being on site, to not being on site. Mr. Kern stated the next step is to procure a completion contractor.
Mr. MacDonald stated that this item was added to the agenda in case something changed from when the Board voted to terminate CTA and this evening. Mr. McDonald added that it sounds like no changes have taken place. 
Mr. Butler clarified that Mr. Votta is not the contractor, he is the Owner’s Project manager, which means he works on the Town’s behalf. 

Mr. MacDonald informed all that it is really through Mr. Votta’s due diligence that the oversight of this project has uncovered faulty work done by the contractor. 

Dr. Teehan stated his thanks to Mr. Votta through this process and for his availability.
Mr. Votta stated that there will be a transition period and the building may be empty for a period of time. Mr. Votta assured everyone that the building will be protected.
Mr. Butler moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, 
The Meeting was adjourned at 7:02PM.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday May 17, 2018 at 7 PM. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on April 26, 2018, which minutes were approved on May 17, 2018.






____________________________







James A. MacDonald, Chairman
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